St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, September 21, 2009
Call meeting to order:
“The monthly meeting of the SLMC will please come to order.” ___7:32____
Prayer & Pledge:
“Our chaplain will lead us in prayer.”   Nat Chavez
“Our pledge to the flag will be lead by: Brett Ingram
Welcome new members and guest:
Briefly share the following with us: 
Who invited you to the meeting?  
Why you want to join the club? Tell us about your job, family, hobbies or

What ever you want to share with us! 
Visitors

JD Mc Dowell- Outback Steakhouse
Eugene Simor ( Alamo Beer)
Kevin Potts (Clay Dusters)

Manuel Osmea
Recognize Monthly Birthday List  
Provided by Membership Chairman or Secretary 

Bring to front, congratulate them and sing happy Birthday to group

Who is the youngest member?   JD Mc Dowell- 35 yrs old

Who is our oldest member?  Dr. Charles Rockwood – 80 yrs young
Have raffle team give them free raffle tickets. 
Birthday Boys

We had 11 members birthday babies present for the month of September 
Introduction of the cooking team

Team Leader: Sam Noreiga

Please introduce your team members: 
Rudy Martinez, Michael Rivas, Carmelo Rivas, Say Garcia
“Thanks for a well prepared and delicious meal.”
Meal Prepared: Calabasita con Puerco  

Minutes of previous meeting: Presented by Secretary, David Keller
Abbreviated version presented dealing with the annual Game Warden visit, The  2010 Budget was presented and approved, The New Edition of the By Laws was presented by David Keller which will become official after a 30 day review unless there are any objections if none the revised version will become officially accepted in the September General  Meeting.
Minutes were approved as read with no corrections or additions. These minutes will be posted on the website.
Club Correspondence: Presented by David Keller:  

Club correspondence is available to all members to read after the meeting, once the documents have been logged.
Only correspondence received was from the Allied Women’s Center thank you letter. 
Treasurers Report: Presented by Treasurer, Greg Shean   

Do we have any corrections or additions to the Treasurers report?

The report for August 2009- Month #12 was reviewed and approved with no exceptions or questions except that it was noted that the correct spelling for con caso is con queso.
Guest Speaker: 
No speaker was scheduled for this meeting.
Reports by appointed Officers: 
    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder :  No report.
    Chaplain – Nat Chavez : Reminded the club that the annual Thanksgiving Mass is scheduled for the 16NOV09 at 6:30 in the church.
    Procurement Officer – John McCauley:  No report for procurement but he thanked Alamo Golden Ale for providing a sample half keg for the members to sample and hopefully be approved for the Wild Game Dinner.
    Inventory Control – Rico Silvas : He is currently analyzing the need and the current supply of pots and pans plus ice chests. May need to purchase some for the upcoming Wild Game Dinner.
    Membership – Les Melghem:  Reminded all present to update and or submit new email addresses since that is the preferred method of communication. 
    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley:  Not present.
Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses:  Committee is made up of Ralf Meneses,   

    Larry Ridder, Joe Pina, RC Contreras, Ben Olenick and Duffy Bowen.  
1. Ralph announced the Spanish Choir Dance for 30OCT09 and that the committee recommended to the president that the request from the Choir to purchase a $200.00 table be approved since collectively many members of the Choir do support our  Christmas Dinner Dances. The president approved the $200.00.
2. The $400.00 request from the ST. Luke Jubilee organizers was presented. The request was for the overall expenses for the event to be held 17OCT09. Motion to accept the request was made by Rico Silvas, Judge Merry seconded, the motion passed in favor. 

3. The Club was reminded by Ralph about the Christmas Dinner dance scheduled for Saturday 19DEC09 at the Parish Center. Dance, Music, Free set-ups and Dinner free for all paid members. New price of $30.00 for all other attendees. All members were notified that paid members meant that all dues were paid by the November Meeting.

Wild Game Dinner – Chairman Rico Silvas announced 166 Days left for the  

    Wild Game Dinner which will be held 06MAR10. 

1. Big Bucks have been printed and are ready for distribution. Joe Groff will serve as BIG BUCK Coordinator and this year we have 500 to sell. As a reminder stipends or bonus monies are awarded to the one that sells the most and for all winning ticket sellers. Amounts vary but it is good incentive for all members. All are reminded if you check out tickets, you are responsible and expected to sell them. All we need is the MONEY.

2. Donation Letter are available for those that solicits for prizes for the Wild game Diner. In addition the letter will be posted on the Website for quick access.

3. The 2010 Wild Game Dinner budget will include an expense line item to be used to support other organizations that have Wild Game Dinner in order to market ours. Examples are the St. Jerome and Antonian Events. 

4. Big Bucks will used as raffle prizes at the General Meeting thru the Month of FEB 2010.

Entertainment – The position is currently vacant however Greg Shean announced that the Dallas Bus Trip scheduled for the 24OCT09 is completely sold out. 
Audit - Bobby Margo:  No report.
Christian Services – Alfredo Avila reported that Mr. Ptacek was back, Marvin’s wife doing better, Duffy’s wife is doing very well and responding to treatments, Loren Brown doing better..  
Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported about the loss off of Jack Vance’s wife and that the attendance for her service was low. He reminded all members to support not only members but spouses in time of need. Marvin expressed his appreciation and consideration in providing the club REAL BEER.  
 Web Master – John Hardin:  Only reported that website and page are moving to GO Daddy in the coming months..
Public Relations- Everett Elstak: No report
Scholarships- Alex Flores: Committee consists of Alex Flores, Nat Chavez & Bill Groff. No Report
Life Time – Terry Sparrow:   No report.
Unfinished Business:

· Buildings and Grounds – Duffy Bowen / Don O’Brien: It was reported that the church renovations are going very well and Don had no report this month on the campaign until next month.

· Parish 50th Anniversary – Joe Pina reported that a meeting is scheduled for this coming Thursday however he and Dave Keller attended a previous meeting and the only obligation has to the anniversary is to cook hot dogs for Kids Day on Sunday after the formal anniversary dinner. Clergy has been invited and only 360 tickets at $30.00 will be sold.
· Constitution/Bylaws – David Keller reminded the members that he submitted a draft of the proposed by laws to the members last month and that the 30 day grace period for questions and comments was completed. He did receive minor comments however needs to be formally accepted and if so he would have copies of the new bylaws by the October meeting and that all previous copies be destroyed.. He reminded that tonight a 2/3’s majority is needed to formally adopt the new by laws. A Motion to accept the revised by laws was introduced by Rico Silvas, Alex Flores provided a second. A hand vote was requested and after a showing of hands, the president announced the motion passed. The president acknowledged the dedicated work of David Keller and his committee of Don Obrien, Ralph Menses and thanked them for the outstanding and professional work of they have done to produce a new document.           

New Business:

· None
Comments or announcements for the good of the club? 
1. Mr. Monceviez of the Spanish Choir announced to the club the up coming Halloween Dance to be held 30OCT09 and that he had flyers available for more information.

2. Larry Ridder announced the Annual Fandango Under the Stars at Pedroitt's to be held 14NOV09. Dinner and Dance tickets are $80.00 per couple and this year they have added a 52 card raffle along with the various silent auction items. He will have tickets available next month.

3. Cross Trail Outfitters’ Kevin Potts announced that he was selected as the new outfitter. They are a youth ministry that provides hunting experiences to the youth of our community between the ages of 7-20. He has developed a new clay target competition format and a specialized team that call them selves Clay Dusters. He would be willing to come to talk to our club more in detail about what his ministry does.
Raffle Prize Drawings:
Raffle Prizes consists of 6 Big Bucks

1. John Donnellan
2. Kevin Potts and Robert Gonzales

3. Don Youngman, JD Mc Dowell, Jerry Ruhnke
4. Nat Chavez, John Harding, Homer Fetzer, Les Melghem
5. Oscar Garcia, Jerry Ruhnke, Homer Fetzer, Gilbert Montez
6. John Colannino, Joey Groff, John Donnellan, Scot Strickler.
Motion to adjourn meeting?   9:10
Closing Prayer:  Nat Chavez
Correspondence:
Did not see any so no log is provided.
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